
Dear SNUCMAA-NA, 

First and foremost of all, 1 would like to thank you for selecting me to be one of the 
recipients of the -71  EIl* scholarship. Knowing that there are many other exceptional Korean 
American students, I never imagined that I would be chosen as one of the scholars. As a 
granddaughter of a man who graduated from Seoul University himself, I am extremely honored 
to be accepting a scholarship from my grandfather's alma mater. 

This award means so much to me and holds a special place in my heart, especially 
because 1 strive to become a doctor in the future. Being selected for this award proves that there 
are fellow doctors that believe that I will be able to achieve my dream. I would really like you to 
know that this scholarship gives me great encouragement. Your support gives me the hope and 
motivation to continue working hard towards my goals. 

I am currently attending UCLA as a college freshman studying Biochemistry in hopes of 
becoming a doctor someday. I was very worried about the financial burdens that entering college 
would bring me, but thanks to your generosity, this scholarship will alleviate some of the 
financial hardships I am facing. I will use this scholarship as an opportunity to push myself to 
become an even better person that serves her community. 

I hope that one day I will be able to support the future young generation of aspiring 
Korean American students, as SNUCMAA is doing for me, and make a greater impact by giving 
back to my community. 

I would like to personally thank all the alumni's of the Seoul National College of 
Medicine, the scholarship committee, donors, and finally Mr. 71 EII .  for all of their support and 
generosity. Thank you, and I hope that I will be able to keep in touch and continue to share my 
journey with you. 

Sincerely, 

Sarah Yeonsoo Kim 


